

Board of Health – Town of Spencer

Minutes

Board of Health Meeting Tuesday, April 5, 2022 Conference Room B Memorial Town Hall

In-person & remote hearing
You can also dial in and use your phone at the following number:

Board of Health Meeting Tue, April 5, 2022 6:30 PM - 7:00 PM (EST)

Please join my meeting from your computer, tablet or smartphone. https://meet.goto.com/740740269

You can also dial in using your phone.

United States: +1 (872) 240-3212

Access Code: 740-740-269

Board of Health Members present: Dan Shields (Chair) & Jennifer Konisky

Board of Health Agent present: Lisa Daoust

Board of Health Members absent: Jesselyn Gaucher

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m.

Minutes: February 15, 2022 - A motion to approve the minutes (Shields/Konisky) 2/0 pass.

New Business -

269 Charlton Road – Additional LUA for SAS less than 50' to underdrain. Jason Dubois discussed the local upgrade. Mr. Dubois said that the Installer did the system for a house closing. The Installer did the backfill before a blizzard. He cleared a little of the field and then left all of the piles of fill on the side of the road. Highway department looked into it and discovered a subsurface drain that runs in the ditch. There was a local upgrade already for groundwater. They did not know that there was a drain in that location. The problem is that all of the dirt piles that were left, are going to wash into the swale.

A motion to approve the Local Upgrade (Shields/Konisky) 2/0 passed. All of those in favor: Shields – Aye, Konisky – Aye. Other Business: COVID - The numbers are so low that there was nothing to report.

RESTAURANTS – There was a discussion about the restaurants and if they want to open their doors, they need to have a screen door as well.

Documents Reviewed at the 4/5/22 Board of Health Meeting

Agenda 4/5/22

Minutes 2/15/22

LUA - Septic Plan - 269 Charlton Road

ADJOURNMENT -

A motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:43 p.m. (Shields/Konisky) 2/0 passed. All in favor: Konisky-Aye, Shields-Aye.

Respectfully submitted,

Jane Green

Board of Health Clerk